

SALISBURY CENTRAL SCHOOL BOARD OF EDUCATION

Buildings and Grounds Committee Meeting Minutes

Friday, May 17, 2019 -- 8:30am Principal's Office

Attendance: Brian S, David V, Stephanie

A. David Valcin called meeting to order at 8:34am

B. Brian made a motion to approve minutes from May 3rd, David seconded, all favor

C. Spring Work Update:

- Ryan will remove shrubs.
- Brian still has not heard back from Peerless about stump grinding. In order to have this done before graduation, the committee voted to go with Haupt at the price of \$1546 for 2 stumps. David V made the motion to accept this, Brian seconded, all in favor
- Ron Jones came 2 weeks ago with a price for walkway ceiling (\$1440). David made motion to approve this expense, Brian seconded, all in favor. Brian will look into having this done after July 11th.
- Chalkboard paint is on 1 door in each bathroom. Brian has supplied chalk. Messages can be erased with water.

D. Other B & G:

- Sharon Electric will terminate last 2 broken bollards, install vent fan motors, and fix broken light next week.
- AC Engineering- Salamone & Associates will be coming May 17th at 2pm, Bid docs ready May 31st, Bidding early June, Construction July, Completion August 16th.
- Floor estimate for 2 bathrooms -R&M \$8974, Cutting Edge \$7975, still need 1 more
- Bathroom signs are up
- 6 signs for playground/fields will be put up in the next few weeks.
- Brian called Perotti to come look at PK water fountain.
- Brian will call the stripier and arrange for signs - Crosswalk for lower lot, handicap box, stop bar - into/out of circle, end of bus circle. We also need 2-3 stop signs with posts
- Safety Committee agreed that we will move main entrance to lower part and have no entry directly into circle (except deliveries). We will need 1 or 2 new signs. This should be done by August 2019.
- Eric from Salisbury Garden center estimated \$500-750 for tree destroyed by car accident and 50-60% of that for planting. Committee will look to see if tree should be replaced at that location.
- Bathroom sinks in 4-5 will be done in summer.
- Cleaning concerns again in PK-5, Brian will speak to staff again, is there a faster way to share the specifics? Perhaps an email or note to Brian
- Field day and graduation will be June 14th. Brian messaged crew about plan - Brian will stay late and we will check with Pete's wife to join as well
- Teachers will keep fobs for summer but will still be asked to call or email (Patti/Brian) before they come in so that we can tell them if the space they need to get to is accessible
- Teachers can access library and all rooms with fob at all hours

E. David made a motion to adjourn at 9:32am